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Grade 2 Listed 
Park and Garden 
high value 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Queens park is an oval 
shaped, 13ha urban public 
park opened in 1887 on land 
donated by the Church 
Commissioners in 1882.  The 
park provides an ornamental 
and landscaped park with a 
lake in an area surrounded 
(in the north and west) by 
mainly 2 storey terraced 
housing. 
 
The serpentine boating lake 
is the centre piece which is 
formed in two sections linked 
by a narrow channel with a 
footbridge over. 
 
The park has a lodge to the 
south east of the entrance 
which is marked by 4 stone 
gate piers. 
 
The adjacent housing on 
Queens Road forms an 
enclosed ring around the 
park. 

The 2 small sites lie to the 
east of the park with one 
site fronting onto Queens 
Road and the other at a 
higher level behind, 
fronting onto Borrowdale 
Avenue.  Because of the 
sloping nature of the site 
and rising levels the 
location, scale and design 
of any development will be 
crucial.   
 
Whilst it is noted that the 
park is landscaped with 
mature trees the 
residential properties 
which boarder onto the 
park are clearly seen and 
form part of the wider it’s 
setting. In this context new 
housing is unlikely to cause 
any significant level of 
harm.  The upper site will 
cause no harm to the 
setting. 
 
Negligible/low harm 

The lower site which 
boarders onto Queens 
Road should be 
developed with 2 storey 
terrace or linked 
properties set at road 
level to replicate the 
typical urban character.  
 
The properties should be 
set back off the road with 
low garden walls to the 
front 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 


